The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc.

The Secretary

PO Box 14

COOMA NSW 2630

Phone: 0402 138 150

E-mail:

coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au

Web: www.coomarotarv.net.au

THIS WEEK'S ATTENDANCE: 34 plus 1 makeup - 35 out of 45 = 77.7%

VISITING ROTARIANS: Dan Grant (Wagga Sunrise)

GUESTS: Ned (Alyson H-J), Alison (David H), Jan (Les S), Veronique, Paul McGufficke, Brianna & Maiella Kerr, Zac Stockheim, Allie Adams, Yvette Stockheim, Shaun

MEETINGS:

We meet every Wednesday

6:00pm for 6:30pm at

Dodds Hotel

94 Commissioner Street Cooma

Knight, Kayden & Matthew John (Club).

APOLOGIES: Mark C, Graham F, Jim H, John M, Matt T, John V.

LEAVE: Claire N, David B, Monica A, John Mercer. MAKEUPS: Darrell G (RI Musicians Conference) WE ALSO MISSED: Cheryl and Colin M, Ken P.

Duty Roster February, March and April

•	•	
Thought of the Week	Fellowship	Attendance
Alan Dodd	Margaret Echarri and Claire Neumeyer	February - Alan Hall and Mark Cooper
Three Minuter Des Trute		March - Brian Jeffries and Joe Vescio
Property	Introduction	Markets
February - Graham French and Patrick Kwan	Mark Cooper	March - Lou M, Peter A, Robbyn C, Katrin H, David E, Alyson H-J - PA, Kevin D - Coffee
March - Neil Brown and Tom Bellgard	Vote of Thanks Cheryl Mould	April - Darrell G, Mark C, Colin M, Elaine M, Alyson H-J - PA, Cheryl M - Coffee

SOME SIMPLE RULES ABOUT ROSTERS

GENERAL: Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to take their place.

MARKETS: Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 8am. Ensure you get the key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT SO THE EQUIPMENT CAN BE SET UP EARLY. If you are unable to tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event. Others nominated should be at the Park by 8.45am.

The contact for making apologies and for notification of guests for dinner meetings is Darrell Gaukroger ph: 0407411422 or dgcooma@bigpond.net.au



Weekly Bulletin



The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc.

Kemabolo here we come



Kayden, Shaun, Zac, Brianna and Allie with Team Leader Pres. Chris.

n Wednesday night the club hosted our Kemabolo adventurers and parents for dinner. President Chris, Steve S, and Treasurer Les gave a PowerPoint presentation covering the work and planning that had so far been completed for the project. The project includes well over 200 pushbikes with spares. Over 50 computers fully loaded with software including laptops to create a school computer network for the students. Books for the school library and text books appropriate for the current syllabus. Sporting equipment, musical instruments including 21 guitars, drums and a PA system. Denise Green, Deputy Nurse Manager of Cooma hospital will

Denise Green with Neil B.

form an integral part of the team and will supervise the refurbishment of the village medical aid post and train selected villagers in first aid. Denise has been collecting supplies and equipment for many months to replenish the village aid post.

Issue: 16 February Items of special

• February-World Understanding Month

interest:-

- March Polio Eradication Month
- April Rotary Magazine Month
- May Planning Month
- June Fellowship Month
- July Literacy Month
- August Membership **Extension Month**
- September Youth **Activities Month**

Inside this issue:

Kemabolo cont.	
Dalgety CWA help	2
Member Happenings	2
Gallery	3
News	3
Club Rosters	4

Kemabolo continued



rianna and Paul her dad, have both been working for months on raising funds to provide sewing materials for the project. Brianna heard about the trip in early 2010 and wanting to help, convinced her dad Paul to come along with her on the trip as volunteers. Brianna and friends from school have arranged donations of 12 sewing machines including two brand new ones with the assistance of Marnie Stewart of Cooma's Fabric Salon. This great team effort will see the start of a cottage industry in the village which will allow the students and women to use their skills

to provide additional income. Brianna has also put in place an arrangement to buy certain items manufactured by the school to sell on at Monaro High school.

Dalgety CWA chip in for Kemabolo mums

emabolo fundraising didn't just stop there, the Dalgety Country Womens Association got busy making care packages for new mums in the village. The packs contain everything a new mum needs for the first few days to make her life easier and give babies a flying start. International Director, Neil B contacted the CWA after hearing about their good work providing packs to other international near neighbours.



Thought of the Week - Dr Bob Englebrecht Grey hair is God's graffiti.

Member Happenings



Gallery



Brianna with mum Maiella and dad Paul in back

ac with mum Yvette







Shaun and Kayden listen in to the presentation

News

KEMABOLO WORKSHOP to be held last weekend this month, at the big yellow shed at the sale yards. Any old rolls of carpet you don't need would be appreciated for packaging.

ROTARY BOWEL SCAN PROJECT Richard Lawson advised that this is on again and Hooks and Jindabyne Pharmacies are again involved. Please promote this excellent health program.

FUNDRAISER Claire Neumeyer is organising another fundraiser at the Savoy Cinema to see the King's Speech, details to be advised.

Next week's program: Charlotte Cooper "My Youth Exchange Experience"

Following week: Richard Lawson "General Sir John Monash a Great Australian"

Bulletin Reporter - Des Trute Bulletin editor & production - Irene Shirvington